pbscommissions - MHRB Meeting 7/12/21 Comment

Menddcino County

From:

<jcsimonich@yahoo.com>

To:

<pbscommissions@mendocinocounty.org>

Date:

7/5/2021 12:51 PM

Subject: MHRB Meeting 7/12/21 Comment

JUL 06 2021

Planning & Building Services

45068 Ukiah Street Mendocino, CA 95460 July 3, 2021

Dear MHRB members,

I am writing in regard to MHRB_2021-0009 (Grover Wickersham).

I am opposed to installing aluminum-clad window frames at the Blair House. This is an inappropriate material to use on a Category 1 Historic Structure, especially on one of the most iconic houses in Mendocino. The window frames should be wood.

When we had our house built in 2014, it was mistakenly fabricated with aluminum clad windows. Complaints were made immediately and a code enforcement officer was on site within days to file a complaint. We had to replace the windows with wooden ones at considerable expense. It's hard for me to believe the Mendocino Historic standards have changed in such a short time that would allow aluminumclad windows to be installed.

John and Stephanie Simonich